Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

December 8, 2015, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center Meeting Room

Next Meeting: Jan. 12th, 2015, 10 AM; Point-in-time volunteer workshop, 9 AM

Present:  Michael Absher, Shelby Ball, Chris Berg, Barton Brown, David Cook, Lois Decky, Ariana DeToro-Forlenza, Frank Edney, Mike Gannon, Romella Hart- O’Keefe, David Jacklin, Ron Howard, Kathleen Lambert, Marian Lowry, Kim MacNish, Susan Maybin, Susan McKenzie, Anita Oldham, Sharon Tirrell, Amy Upham, Barbara Marr, Jennifer Molliere, Lindsay Smith, Bayleigh Janusik
David Jacklin opened the meeting and will facilitate; Brian has a conflict and Trina's agency is being monitored.

Introductions and Agency Updates 

Michael Absher reports Only Hope WNC  plans (pending completion of plumbing) to open its shelter and offices (309 Upward Rd) on January 1.  Anyone interested in touring it before that date may do so by calling Michael. The organization received about $22,000 in November, and is getting an office furniture donation this week; the phone  # will be 693-5499.

Amy Upham of Smoky Mountain has been active with Coordinated Assessment startups in Polk and Rutherford counties. 
Jennifer Molliere of The Haven of Transylvania County and Barbara Marr of Transylvania United Way are also working on coordinated assessment.

Kathleen Lambert of Homes for Youth announced a cooperative effort with the Baptist Childrens Home to work to provide a home for homeless teenaged girls. Mike Gannon spoke of a foster-parenting information session on January 14th, to be followed the next week by start of a new ten-week training series for prospective foster parents. Homes for Youth continues to work with DSS to support foster parent recruiting and training.
Brian Burgess will represent the County Planning Department at this Coalition.

Marian Lowery reports the successful completion of a foster-parenting series at Trinity Presbyterian Church.

Bayleigh Janusik and Lindsay Smith of Housing Assistance Corporation (via Americorps) spoke of a team from Auburn University that will soon visit to do home repair projects. HAC is getting ready for its Mardi Gras fundraiser: tickets are $75 each/$135 a couple.
Arianna De-Toro Forlenza of Veterans Administration Outreach thanked those who had completed and submitted a CHALENG survey. The VA relies heavily on this instrument to determine needs and service gaps. Any one aware of a need or wanting to comment can still do so by talking to Arianna soon. The VA will compile these and make a public report of findings early in 2016.
Lois Decky of Storehouse said they are focused on the planned Blessings in Boxes giveaway for ~2500 kids, on Dec. 18 and 19. Volunteers for the event are especially welcome! The Storehouse' regular services will close Dec. 18 at noon and reopen Jan 6th.
Approval of November, 2015 Meeting Minutes

David Jacklin asked for approval of the minutes, or for corrections. David Cook said the “agency backgrounder” title should be “Interfaith Assistance Ministry” (not plural).  Anita Oldham moved approval of transmitted minutes with this correction, Ron Howard seconded, the minutes were approved by common consent.

Balance of State (BOS) Regional Steering Committee 
David Jacklin reported the conference call covered several areas where regional committees of BoS will be authorized to change Coordinated Assessment Plans, such as amending reporters on the quarterly report forms, adding agencies taking referrals, hours of active inputting of VI-SPDAT, changes in phone numbers, etc. There will be a 

Coordinated Assessment work group conference this afternoon at 3; those interested may join by preregistering at NCCEH.org online (the North Carolina Coalition to End Homelessness).


The Balance of State submitted its annual Continuum of Care grant request on Nov. 18; BoS is seeking $7,352,541 in project funding and a Continuum planning grant.


The Point-in-time counts will be for the overnight of Wednesday, Jan. 27. 


HMIS setup under the new software system is complete for most agencies. Debugging of problems continues.

Coordinated Assessment:  David Jacklin announced the Community Foundation has awarded $35,000 in seed money for the implementation of the Coordinated Assessment plan to be used to hire a CA coordinator. The Coordinated Assessment Council meets Thursday to move this ahead. David and Brian Alexander have met with the United Way Executive Director and the Community Investment staff, to get guidance on how this Coalition can seek their funding. It seems clear that our need falls under their Basic Needs and Crisis Service fund area. David anticipates that we'll apply to continue the initial work seed-funded by the Community Foundation. The United Way calendar shows the proposals for funding beginning in July to be submitted by early February. An outline program description is due this Friday-- David sees this as including our current Coordinated Assessment Plan. 


Sharon Tirrell asked which organization will be the applicant. David said the fiscal agent (Homeward Bound) would be made responsible, and would employ the Coordinated Assessment staffer. The staffer would be the point person for arranging: client contact; HMIS; insure referrals of clients to support agencies/plans; reporting to the Coordinated Assessment Council. David anticipated a UW request toward about $70,000 to cover Coordinated Assessment staffing and support for a year.   The UW funding would extend from 7/1/16 to 6/17. As a track record is established it would be possible to seek ongoing foundation funding.


Kim McNish recommended the Council (and our Coalition) pay attention to the State of Connecticut experience in virtually ending homelessness via a united effort from United Ways, corporate supporters, public agencies, in a process that took about five years. 

Sharon suggested a less aggressive proposal to the United Way might be more realistic -- perhaps rather than asking for $70,000, ask for a match to the Community Foundation's $30,000 grant. She stated that she had a conflict of interest regarding the proposal in that she is a UW board member and serves on the Investment Council. She explained that the focus areas for United Way funding were Education (kindergarten readiness and school success for economically disadvantaged children), Income (decreased numbers living in poverty and increase numbers who have affordable, safe decent housing) and Health (decrease obesity and promote healthy youth behaviors. While the board hasn't made that decision yet, proposals for Crisis and Basic Needs (the category in which HCHC will apply) would likely receive no more than 25% of the total available funds. With so many crisis and basic needs services applying, there will be a lot of competition for those funds.

Sharon asked when and if HCHC would address the lack of low income housing.  While it was necessary to get the system established for dealing with chronic homelessness and fund supported housing, shouldn't we broaden our coalition to work with housing organizations, DSS and the United Way to address low income housing, a root cause of many cases of homelessness.  When DSS studied barriers to timely reunification of families this year, the big issues were parental mental illness and/or substance abuse, court delays and lack of decent affordable housing.

She said the Alpine Woods situation highlighted the need; some people would like to move but couldn't find an affordable alternative.. She acknowledged that Alpine Woods was the last resort for people who burned out all of their other housing options because of substance abuse and bad behavior, giving a bad name to low income housing. The county is focusing resources on advanced health care, business development and attracting more affluent residents. Someone asked if added wealth wouldn't trickle down. Probably not to low income housing, Sharon thought. County leadership won't support low income housing because that's not what their voting constituents want.

David expects Jenny Simmons will write a narrative to get UW Basic Needs/Critical Services funding for Coordinated Assessment. He asked for a motion to apply; Mike Gannon move to apply to United Way, Kathleen Lambert seconded. The motion carried with Bart Brown and Sharon Tirrell abstaining.

David Jacklin reported on the Point-in-time Count preparations. The count is to cover unsheltered people the night of Wednesday, Jan. 27. Volunteers are needed for Thursday the 28th, starting early (7 AM). Five teams will be formed to cover (roughly) Etowah, Fletcher-Mills River, Edneyville, and two Hendersonville teams. There will be Saturday reporting at food sites, particularly Calvary Episcopal in Fletcher and Loaves and Fishes in Etowah. Please get the word out – to local churches especially, explaining what point-in-time count is all about; try to identify congregants who do special outreach to any particular situations that may qualify. David and Kristen Martin will meet with the Sheriff's Department this week, as we need updated information about likely 'shelter' sites. Thursday volunteers should figure on being out two or more hours. Anita Oldham and Arianna De-Toro Forlenza stressed how important PIT data is to Congress, and how effective this is in generating good national public response.

The meeting was adjourned, to gather again January 12. PIT volunteer training will be at 9 AM preceding the meeting at 10.
Submitted by:  Chris Berg 


